
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON HUMAN DEVELOPMENT

March 15, 1993    Hearing Room E 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 90 - 91

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Mary Alice Ford, Chair Rep. Beverly Stein,
Vice-Chair Rep. Marilyn Dell Rep. Bill Fisher Rep. Dennis Luke Rep. John
Meek Rep. Frank Shields

STAFF PRESENT:          Melanie Zermer, Committee Administrator Barbara
Porter, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          Informational Meeting - Budget
Prioritization Staff Reports HB 2888 - County Public Welfare Boards -
Work Session HB 2140 - SDSD real Property - Work Session HB 2150 - Type
B Services - Work Session

[--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 90, SIDE A

CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

Informational Hearing

Prioritization Discussion

015    LEE PENNY:  Prioritization Discussion Submits and reviews
DHRProgram Prioritization Worksheet (EXHIBIT A) and Human Resources
Discussion Matrix (EXHIBIT B)

045    VICKI GATES, DHR:  Reviews documents (exhibits A & B)

REP. FORD:  Describes prioritization process

REP. STEIN:  Urgent Benchmarks update.



140    GATES:  Child Welfare Services, exhibit B, page 4.

343  REP.  STEIN:  Suggests Investment  Budget  be used  in  conjunction
with above documents

MELANIE ZERMER,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Submits  Policy Guidelines

(EXHIBIT C)

PENNY: Recommends use  of Summary  of Major  Reductions of Legislative

Approved Programs from the Governor's Budget

TAPE 91, SIDE A

020    GATES:  Refers to Governor's Budget

Kinship Care

180    ZERMER:  Update on Kinship Care (HB 2296 & HB 2297) -Submits and
refers to Update (EXHIBIT D)

Confidentiality

315    REP. DELL:  Update on Confidentiality -large comprehensive
proposal from Secretary of State's office -choices

HB 2888 - Work Session

360    ZERMER:  reviews issues -1 amendment (EXHIBIT E)

390  DENNIS  MULVIHILL,  WASHINGTON  COUNTY:  Reviews  amendment  and
answers questions from the members

TAPE 90, SIDE B

MULVIHILL:  Continues testimony

Discussion of "number of days' notice"

094  MOTION: Rep.  Stein moves  the blank on  page 2  of -1 amendments 
to HB 2888 be filled in with the number "60".

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

100    MOTION:  Rep. Dell moves the -1 amendments to HB 2888 be adopted

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

MOTION: Rep. Dell moves HB 2888 as amended to the floor with a do pass

recommendation.

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE.

Rep. Dell will carry the bill.

HB 2140 - Work Session



135    ZERMER:  Reviews the bill -1 amendments (EXHIBIT F)

165    BOB ZEIGEN, SDSD:  clarification

MOTION: Rep. Meek moves the -1 amendments to HB 2140

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries

204  MOTION: Rep. Meek moves HB 2140 as amended to the  floor with a do
pass recommendation

VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members present vote AYE.

Rep. Meek will carry the bill.

HB 2150 - Work Session

ZERMER:  reviews the bill submits -1 amendments from Rep. Meek (EXHIBIT
G) submits -2 amendments from SDSD (EXHIBIT H)

250   EUGENE  ORGAN,  EXECUTIVE  DIRECTOR,  OREGON  DISABILITIES
COMMISSION: Clarification

ZERMER: Will have Legislative Counsel draft an amendment that includes

both the language from  Rep. Meek that  would make disability councils

optional and the -2 amendments

CHAIR FORD:  Adjourns the meeting at 10:00 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Barbara Porter                  Melanie Zermer Clerk                    
      Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG:

A -  Program Prioritization Worksheet - Penny - 18 pages B -  Human
Resources Discussion Matrix - Penny - 15 pages C -  Policy Guidelines -
staff - 2 pages D -  Kinship Care Update - staff - 1 page E -  Proposed
amendments to HB 2888 - staff - 4 pages F - Proposed amendments to HB
2140 - committee - 1 page G -  Proposed amendments to HB 2150 - 6 pages
H -  Proposed amendments to HB 2150 - 1 page


